From: publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk [mailto:publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk]

Sent: 12 July 2011 16:05

To: Public Access DC Comments; Paul Ihringer

Subject: PublicAccess for Planning - Application Comments (11/00114/F)

PublicAccess for Planning  - Application Comments (11/00114/F)

"Andrew Allen" has used the PublicAccess for Planning website to submit their comments on a Planning Application.  You have received this message because you are the Case Officer for this application or because this is a designated mailbox for PublicAccess comments submissions.

Comments were submitted at 12/07/2011 16:04:44 from 

Application Summary

-------------------

Application Number: 11/00114/F

Address:

Wincote

Cow Lane

Steeple Aston

Oxfordshire

OX25 4SG

Proposal:

Demolition in part of existing main house and outbuildings and the erection of a new residential dwelling

Case Officer:

Paul Ihringer

Customer Details

----------------

Name:

Andrew Allen

Address:

4 Grange Park

Steeple Aston

Oxfordshire

OX25 4SR

Customer objects to the Planning Application.

Comments:

I and my family have lived in Steeple Aston for 19 years. We appreciate that a large village like this, with its thriving school, shop, pubs and church needs a certain amount of development from time to time in order to sustain a viable community. However, we firmly believe that such development should be of a suitable and appropriate scale and character in order to blend in harmoniously with the existing buildings and architecture. The village is a successful mixture of old and new houses and the relatively recent additions to the housing stock at Lawrence Fields and Shepherds Hill have contributed to this.

The proposed project at Wincote however seems totally out-of-character with the surrounding buildings, most of which are fine examples of 'period properties'. Indeed, Wincote itself, although somewhat hidden from the casual view of the passer-by, would appear to be a good example of a character property which presumably is within the conservation area of the village and deserves to be preserved. I frequently walk down Cow Lane with my dogs and appreciate the peace and tranquility of the adjacent countryside - a major building project like this would inevitably give rise to a large amount of construction traffic down this quiet lane in the short to medium term. In the long term, the plan to include parking for up to 12 cars could lead to a considerable increase in traffic, for which Cow Lane and the junction at the top of Paines Hill are simply not suited.

This proposal to demolish (at least part of) the existing house in order to build a modern, glass & timber-fronted structure with a flat roof seems completely unjustified and incongruous and I would therefore expect the planning process to react responsibly and firmly reject the application.
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